
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Headteacher’s Message 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
 
 What an amazing week it has been. The Key Stage 2 Production of 
‘What a Knight’ was absolutely fantastic. All of the children 
involved deserved their huge rounds of applause. They have 
learned lots of songs, hundreds of lines and were just brilliant. I am 
so proud of them all. I had many comments after the shows from 
people saying it’s the best stage play they have ever seen! A big 
thank you also needs to go to the staff involved in helping, there 
are too many to mention them all but as usual Mrs Barfoot and Mrs 
Frost have done a superb job of getting the play ready on time.  
 
We want more you might shout…well you won’t have to wait for 
long. Next school year (2017-18) we will be trialling a move of the 
KS2 Production to Christmas instead. The end of year is such a busy 
time for Year 6 it seems to make sense. So, next year the Lower 
School will do the summer performance and Upper School will do 
the main Christmas Production. Early Years will continue with the 
Nativity. 
 
Today you will be receiving your child’s School Report for this year 
so please have a good read and come in to look at your child’s 
books and meet their teacher at Monday’s Open Day/Evening. I had 
previously said the start time will be 1.35pm but this may be more 
like 1.40pm as we will be taking the children into the hall, in order 
to allow parents the chance to speak to staff without interruptions. 
So please bear with us. 
 
Last week we received our Key Stage 2 results. Each child will find 
out how they did in the Teacher Assessments and National Tests 
today. Please reassure your child that if they didn’t do as well as 
they may have hoped on the tests – these only reflect their 
performance on one day and are by no means the end of the world.  
 
Our overall results percentages for the whole school are on the 
reverse of this newsletter. I am really pleased with them, but we 
still need to do more with reading, so please encourage your child 
to read as much as possible over the summer. Simply put…the more 
you read, the better you get at it! 
 
Next week is our final full week in school but please remember that 
we are open on Monday 24th and Tuesday 25th July too and these 
are normal days in school. Our Leavers Service for Year 6 and their 
parents is on Monday 24th July, starting at 2.00pm.  
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Netherbrook Newsletter 

Diary Dates  
 
17.07.2017 - Open Day/Evening 
 
20.07.2017 - Year 6 - Drayton Manor 
 
21.07.2017 - Mufti Day -  
                       £1 wear your own clothes 
 
24.07.2017 - Year 6 Leavers Assembly          
                        for parents - 2.00pm  
 
25.07.2017 - Break up for Summer        
                        Holidays 3.15pm 
 
04.09.2017 - INSET Day 
05.09.2017 - INSET Day  
06.09.2017 - Children return to school 

Need a Childminder? 
 

Rated Good by OFSTED in 

2016 

Full and part time spaces 

Offering School and 

Nursery Pick up and drop 

off 

Term Time or All Year 

For further information 

please call Michelle on 

07866231793 

Please can we remind 

all parents that 

children need to be in 

school between 

8.45am - 8.55am.  



Netherbrook Primary School 2017 School Results 

EYFS 

Reception Attainment Result 

Achieving good level of development 60% (71%) 

Phonics Screening Checks 

Year Pass Rate 

Year 1 81.4% (81.3%) 

Year 2 (Re-sits) 58.3 (63.0%) 

Key Stage 1 (End of Year 2) 

Subject Reaching Expected 
Standard 

Above Expected 
Standard 

Reading 77% (76%) 30% (25%) 

Writing 70% (68%) 16% (16%) 

Mathematics 83% (75%) 18% (21%) 

Reading, Writing and Mathematics Combined 70% (64%) 7% (11%) 

Key Stage 2 (End of Year 6) 

Subject Reaching 
Expected 
Standard 

Above 
Expected 
Standard 

Average 
Scaled 
Score 

Reading 61% (71%) 11% (25%) 102 (104) 

Writing 81% (76%) 5% (18%) N/A 

Grammar, Punctuation and Spelling 79% (77%) 35% (31%) 106 (106) 

Mathematics 77% (75%) 18% (23%) 103 (104) 

Reading, Writing and Mathematics Combined 56% (61%) 2% (9%) N/A 

 

Notes: 

The figure for ‘Reaching Expected Standard’ includes those working ‘At’ and ‘Above’ 

Expected Standard. 

  The figures in brackets refers to this year’s (2017) National Average 



 




